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 Thank you for accepting the responsibility as the Service Officer 

Raffle Chairman for 2020-21. 

 

 You are expected to perform your duties to the best of your ability 

and to become familiar with the requirements of the Service Officer 

Program.  This Chairman’s Guide will provide you some of the 

necessary guidelines in performing your duties.  There may be 

additional references you may need to review either on the Department 

or National websites and/or other documentation that may be issued 

during the ensuing year. 

 

 It is important that you learn as much as you can about your 

position and ask questions if you are not sure of what you will be 

required to do.  I and my staff are available to assist you in this 

endeavor to ensure you are successful in your efforts. 

 

 Of particular importance is the following of the timeline for 

completing a number of tasks outlined in this program guide and in 

maintaining close coordination with the Service Officer Journal 

Chairman.  Deadlines are important and I expect you to meet them.  

 

 The Department of New York publishes its on-line newspaper, 

The Overseas Veteran quarterly and it is highly recommended that a 

short article explaining the merits of supporting the Service Officer 

Raffle by purchasing tickets be prepared and submitted to the 

newspaper editor  when the announcement goes out for articles. 

 

 Additionally, as part of your responsibilities as Chairman, you will 

be expected to prepare a short written report of your activities to be 

submitted two weeks prior to the Spring and Fall Department 



Conferences and State Convention.  A financial report of Raffle Ticket s 

purchased will be provided to you by the Department Bookkeeper for 

inclusion in your written conference report.    If called upon to make an 

oral report, you will be invited by letter and will receive a per diem 

voucher to cover some of your hotel and travel expenses. 

 

 The State Commander is confident of your ability to manage the 

Service Officer Raffle Program and am sure you will be extremely 

successful in your endeavors. 

 

 Thank you for stepping up and accepting this challenging position.  
























